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Frequently Asked Questions about Y10 Return to School

When do Y10 return the Academy?
Government guidance states that Y10 can return to the Academy from Monday 15th June for some ‘face-to-face time’ with teachers, to support their learning. An individual letter will go to each Y10 pupil along with phone calls advising them when their day/ time will be. At the moment we have planned for a one-off meeting, but this may change according to Government guidance. We will contact you if we are planning future face to face meetings. 

Will Y10 students be safe in the Academy?
Our students will attend school on their allocated day/ time in small groups with each person positioned 2 meters apart. All rooms will be well ventilated.  A robust risk assessment is in place based on the risk assessment provided by the Local Authority. This is in line with government guidance.

What are our expectations of students?
Students will be expected to follow our Covid 19 Behaviour Policy (see separate document).
For the face to face meetings students will NOT be expected to wear school uniform and may wear their own clothes. All clothing should be washed when your child returns home.
Students are not currently required by law to attend school. We encourage all our eligible students to return but the decision rests with the parent/carer.

Should students wear PPE?
Again we are following government guidance which states:
‘Wearing a face mask or face covering in schools or other education settings is not recommended. Face coverings may be beneficial for short periods indoors where there is a risk of close social contact with people you do not usually meet or where social distancing and other measures cannot be maintained, for example on public transport or in some shops. This does not apply to schools or other education settings. Schools should therefore not require staff, children and learners to wear face coverings. Changing habits, cleaning and hygiene are effective measures in controlling the spread of the virus’.

Will my child be able to access public transport?
Government advice is still only to use public transport as a last resort and whilst wearing a facemask. We would encourage all our students to walk or cycle to school where this is possible.

What if my child has an underlying health condition or someone in my house is shielding?
If your child is extremely clinically vulnerable then they should not return to school at this time. If you are shielding someone who is extremely clinically vulnerable then please contact us for advice


